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ETCMN Board Meeting
August 27, 2020 
Note: due to the Executive Board taking an abundance of safety related to COVID-19 guidelines, the following meeting was conducted online through Zoom. Dawn Bahr served as Zoom site coordinator.
Attendance: Bahr, D.; Bateman, (Nan and Paul); Braman, J.; Guthrie (Beverly and Phil); Hoppis, V.; Kratzer, T.; Lumpkins, R.; Marshall, G.; Phea, K.; Rauscher, W.; Reynolds, A.; Rueb-Hall, K.; Russell, Q.; Smith, L.; Strange, C.; and Wick, P.
Call to order: our President, Paul Wick, called the meeting to order at 17:10 hours
[bookmark: _GoBack]Approval minutes 5/28/20: following a 1st and 2nd motion, the minutes were approved.
President’s report: 
· 2020 represents the 20th Anniversary for the chapter
· Current safety guidelines issues by the State Agrilife Extension Service remain in effect for state chapters. At a minimum they include wearing of masks and appropriate social distancing.
· Given negative impact to both AT and VSH from Covid restrictions, the State agency will be looking at certification/recertification requirements; however, no changes at present.
· Annual meeting (10/14-17/20) and volunteer opportunity fair will both be virtual (online) this year.
· The Virtual Volunteer Fair is brand new this year to help us find safe ways to earn VSH.
· Special thanks to both Dawn and Beverly for keeping the chapter on track this year!
Old business: no report
New business: 
1. Form a Diversity and Inclusiveness Committee as recommended by state TMN. 
a. Action: Proposal was made to establish a Diversity and Inclusiveness Committee for ETCMN. Members to include: Holly Boyd (chair) and Kelli Phea. Following a 1st and 2nd motion, the proposal was approved. 
2. Master Naturalist Certification course
a. Beverly provided an update re: status of the 2020 class. In particular, it was pointed out that adequate VSH for the trainees has been very difficult given Covid restrictions and its impact to VSH offerings. She continues to actively seek out opportunities for both trainees and membership at large. 
i. 10/24/20 is the date of an upcoming opportunity at the Mineola Nature Preserve for both trainees and anyone working toward certification and/or recertification. Sam Kieschnick, plant biologist, will lead a variety of activities that day. 
ii. CAD Oct 31 Talk on invasives at Hideaway Lake
iii. W. Rauscher is coordinating with Tyler Wayland re: the Texas Native Seed program, that will have both AT and VSH opportunities. 
iv. The Great Texas Birding Classic will be upcoming this fall (October). The Classic’s intent is to identify and catalog bird sightings locally. It will be a team based volunteer activity. Cost to participate is $50 per team member. 
1. Action: proposal made to have the chapter offset or cover half of the registration, i.e. $25 per team member. Projected maximum outlay for the chapter would be $500. 
2. Action: to effect above, a structure will be needed to include an overall coordinator along with individual team leaders. 
3. Following a 1st and 2nd motion, the proposals were approved. 
v. V. Hoppis will be planning iNaturalist walks in local parks, with content experts to provide opportunities to log into iNat, both pictures and associated data. This will be a VSH activity.
vi. All the above will be detailed for membership in an upcoming eBlast from Beverly. 
b. 2021 Master Naturalist Class
i. Beverly reported that she has already received 3 applicants.
ii. Anticipated class size will be 25 this next year.
iii. Although the Annex is now reserved for all 2021 classes, face to face classes may not be possible under COVID-19 restrictions or considerations present at the time classes occur.  Virtual classes will be substituted when necessary or advisable.  Beverly expects classes to be outstanding whether they are conducted in person or on a virtual platform since virtual classes have been successful and well received in the past.  
  Reports: Officers/ Directors/ Committee Chairs
1. Chapter Activity Day: Nan and Paul Bateman reported that Boyd Sanders is planning a Hawk Watch at Tyler State Park Sept 26.   Event is open to the public, not just our TMN chapter. Greg Marshall reminded us that we will need to tell hawk watch participants to book their park passes on-line well ahead of the event to avoid disappointment.
2. Monthly chapter programs (W. Rauscher):
a. 9/24 Gus Engeling WMA presentation (online Zoom)
b. No chapter meeting in October (State meeting that month)
c. December 5th is the date for our annual holiday party as a chapter. Reservations have been made for 10-2pm at the Discovery Science Annex; however, this is tentative given concerns over face to face gathering. Expect follow up re: status.
d. Planning has already started for 2021 dates and speakers.
3. Treasurer’s Report:
a. P. Guthrie reported that the chapter currently has a positive “bottom line” due mostly to fewer expenses having been incurred over 2020. However the chapter can expect previously approved expenses associated with new class preparation and community recognition projects to be incurred before year’s end.
4. Speaker’s Bureau and Social Media:
a. G. Marshall reported that commitments for the speaker’s bureau have been dampened by the Covid 19 impact; however, he is talking with an individual with entomology expertise.
i. Social Media: no report
ii. Chapter YouTube page now available
5. Membership:
a. V. Hoppis reported the following statistics for the chapter, YTD:
i. 17 annual recertifications
ii. 9 milestone awards
iii. 3400 hrs VSH and 658 hrs AT
6. Volunteer Management System:
a. C. Strange referred the attendees to a chart comparing volunteer and training hours from 2019 to 2020. It was anticipated that the Covid 19 precautions would have a serious negative impact to both to both AT and VSH for 2020. The data reflects that 2020 activity has been robust and continues to look positive given precautions. 2020 VSH hrs have increased 39% vs.2019 and AT have increased 26% vs. 2019.
b. It was also stressed that while these data are positive there are genuine pressures within the chapter for new graduates to meet their initial certification achievements.
7. Communications:
a. L. Smith recognized G. Marshall for his work on Social Media activities.
b. B. Guthrie reported that the chapter website has been updated with new material and there is more to come.
8. Newsletter:
a. T. Kratzer reported that current newsletter has been released.
9. New Class Representative: no report
Meeting adjourned at 6:12 pm 

    
        



